
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - SEPTEMBER 15, 2003 

GIOVANNI CABOTO PARK 

Recommendation 

Councilor DiVona recommends: 
 
 
1. That Vaughan Council approves of camera-in the-park be implemented, at the earliest 

opportunity, for Giovanni Caboto park, subject to final approval subsequent to community 
consultation be received; and 

 
2. That Vaughan Council request York Regional Police, City of Vaughan Bylaw Department to 

increase enforcement of Giovanni Caboto Park. 
 

3. That Vaughan Council requests that a confidential report of the complaints received, actions 
taken be brought to the Ward 3 Sub-Committee at the earliest opportunity. 

Purpose 

To address Giovanni Caboto Park vandalism. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The City of Vaughan has established a policy to identify parks as candidates for cameras in the 
park. 
 
During the past two to three weeks overwhelming concern was raised with problems with drug 
related activity, vandalism and violations of the City of Vaughan park closure bylaw, City of 
Vaughan Noise Bylaw. 
 
Problems encountered include and have been provided to both Councillor DiVona and Rogers 
television include: 
 
 
-a trespassing charge was made by a student constructing a potato launcher. 

 
-youth have been seen walking through the park with pellet guns and replica guns. 

 
-dime bags and other drug paraphernalia have been regularly found in the park 

 
-empty beer bottles have found in the park 

 
-extreme noise throughout the night. 

 
-double parking and parking in “no parking areas. 

 
-speeding along Matthew Drive. 

 
Residents have expressed that York Regional Police have been regularly called and the 
problems have not gone away.  They have expressed that they come and the youth disperse and 
then vandalize those homes allegedly or felt to have called the police. 

 
 



 

 

Conclusion 

In response to request received from area residents they are requesting a camera –in –the park 
to be implemented as soon as possible.  Also residents are requesting more enforcement from 
York Regional Police, and the City of Vaughan Bylaw Department. Residents want to feel secure 
and would like to begin going back to Giovanni Caboto park once again with their families. 
 
Attachments 
 
1.  Drug Activity In Park Disturbs Residents article printed in the Vaughan Citizen. 
 

Report prepared by: 

Laura Borello-D’Avino, Council Administrative Assistant 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor, Ward 3 



 

 

 


